
M E M O R A N D U M 

TO:        Amesbury Retirement Board 

FROM: William T. Keefe, Executive Director 

RE:         Approval of Funding Schedule 

DATE:    November 21, 2024 

This Commission is hereby furnishing you with approval of the revised funding schedule you 
recently adopted (copy enclosed). The schedule assumes payments are made in equal installments 
from July to December each fiscal year. The schedule is effective in FY25 (since the amount under 
the prior schedule was maintained in FY25) and is acceptable under Chapter 32. 

The investment return assumption is outside the range we consider reasonable. The Board 
maintained the 7.5% investment return assumption used in the 2022 actuarial valuation. For our 
2024 valuations, we are generally recommending an assumption of between 6.75% and 7.15%. 
The range we considerable reasonable is 6.0% to 7.35%. For comparison, there are 92 systems 
currently using an assumption of 7.25% or less. Of these, 78 use an assumption of 7.0% or less. 

However, since PERAC is not the actuary for the plan, we will allow the schedule. Note that if 
PERAC were the actuary for the plan, our report would indicate that we do not believe this 
assumption is reasonable. We, once again, recommend the Board consider reducing this 
assumption in the next valuation. 

The schedule amortizes the unfunded actuarial liability on a 5.0% annually increasing basis 
through FY35. Under the provisions of G.L. c. 32 Section 22F, the maximum allowable increase 
is 4.0% for schedules that extend beyond FY30. However, since the Board could have adopted a 
schedule with similar payments over the next few years by having the total payments increase 
approximately 4.60% each year, we will allow this schedule. 

If you have any questions, please contact PERAC's Actuary, John Boorack, at 
(617) 666-4446, extension 935. 
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